
A WORD FROM OUR PASTOR                                 
  Recently our church voted to call Sheryl Harper as 

our Intentional Interim Worship Leader. God has 
blessed our church with a great worship team. They 
have done such a wonderful job in leading us every 
Sunday. This past year Sheryl, LaNell Fowler, and 
Dee Polletta began a Children’s Choir. This choir 
has blessed us multiple times already. 

So much more has occurred, the increase in new co
-laborers for Christ, Awana, VBS, new Sunday 
school classes, and much more. 

Looking ahead to next year, what does 2022 hold 
for Springhill Baptist? Only the Lord knows, but here 
are some things of interest. 

Revival with Tyler Blue Ministries begins Sunday 
morning, January 2nd, at 10:45 am, and continues 
nightly at 6:30 pm from January 2nd thru 5th. 

My hope is that we can begin some form of out-
reach/visitation again this year. It is always a bless-
ing to get out in the community and share Jesus 
with others. 

Remember that the work is never done until God 
calls us home. We want to disciple as many people 
as we can while we are here. Ephesians 2:10 – For 
we are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for 
good works, which God prepared beforehand, that 
we should walk in them. With confidence, we can 
serve God because it is not our ability but rather 
God’s that is on display. We are His workmanship. 
We are IN Christ for good works. Let us walk togeth-
er in Christ to make disciples in our community. 

Love, 

Brian Winburn 

Springhill Family, 

Let’s look back on 2021 before looking forward to 
2022. 

We’ve had 18 people 
join the church this past 
year and baptized three 
people in the last two 
months. God is up to 
something at Springhill 
Baptist. Thanks to God’s 
provision and the leader-
ship of Ben Cooley, our 
youth group has grown 
tremendously over the 
last year. Our new sound 

tech, Chris Everson, has the online service and in-
person service sounding the best it has in years. 
Bethlehem marketplace was a huge success and 
led to several families visiting in the weeks following, 
thanks to Wayne Peters’ leadership and all our vol-
unteers. 

Community Meals, Shining Lights, and the Food 
Distribution is starting to bear new fruit. We are see-
ing more visitors as a direct result of these minis-
tries. This past month, Scott Wilson, Jr., a teenager, 
got his school to partner with Shining Lights to build 
a ramp. This ministered to a family in need and the 
local students that participated. 

Thankfully things are starting to get back to some 
form of normalcy. The mission trip this summer was 
a huge success. Our church is blessed to have plen-
ty of parking and space by God's grace and provi-
sion. This has allowed us to do drive-thru ministries, 
including the Back-to-School bash. 
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YOUTH  MINISTRY                                  

Merry Christmas! 

“For nothing will be impossible with God.” – Luke 1:37 

 

On December 15th, I was blessed to celebrate my first full year on staff here at Springhill with a Youth Group 
Christmas Party. We lit our final Advent 
candle, ate delicious snacks, played fun 
games, cheered on a baptism, and 
gave one another gifts - it was a joyfully 
festive time, and my heart was glad. I 
never would have guessed that our 
original little troop of 4 students would 
so quickly grow to fill our youth room 
with laughter. But that’s what the Lord 
does, isn’t it? Surprises us by faithfully 
bringing about miracles to those who 
watch, wait, seek, and serve Him! 

How fitting that our evening was meant 
to celebrate that greatest surprise story 
of all time… that our Savior, Jesus 
Christ, was born to take the sins of the 
world away! Please enjoy these pic-
tures of our celebration, and may they 
help you to remember our Humble King 
in the manger this month. 

~ Pastor Ben 
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MUSIC  MINISTRY                                  

Happy New Year! “Let the message about Christ, in 
all its richness, fill your lives. Teach and counsel 
each other with all the wisdom He gives. Sing 
psalms and hymns and spiritual songs to God with 
thankful hearts.” Colossians 3:16. My prayer for my-
self and for my church family is that we sing with 
thankful hearts to God. 

 

What a blessing the Children’s Choir and the Adult 
Choir were to our worship and celebration of Jesus’ 
birthday. Thank you to Rebecca White for leading 
our children’s choir in the beautiful worship song 
‘Happy Birthday, Jesus.’ Our children’s choir re-
minded me that this season is about celebrating Je-
sus, the living Savior. 

 

The adult choir led us in celebrating Jesus’ birthday 
with a beautiful cantata, ‘Noel, Christ Is Born.’ Cele-
brating the birthday of our Savior is one of my favor-
ite holidays. May we always sing with grateful hearts 
to our Lord throughout the whole year. 

I want to take this opportunity to thank Miss Lanell 
Fowler for stepping in to help with the adult choir 
and the children’s choir when I was in quarantine 
and when my daughter was in the hospital. I want to 
thank all my Springhill Baptist Church family for your 
prayers for my family during my daughter’s hospital 
stays, while my husband had covid-19, and during 
my cancer diagnosis and treatment. You all are 
wonderful prayer warriors. I will thank my God upon 
every remembrance of you all. 

 

Happy New Year, 

Sheryl Harper 

Interim Worship Leader 



HAPPENINGS AT SBC                                 

2-5 Revival with Tyler Blue  

10 Food Truck Distribution 

18 Men’s Ministry Meeting 

27 Community Meals 

 

 

 

 

 

  1 Men’s Ministry Meeting 

14 Food Truck Distribution 

15 Men’s Ministry Meeting 

24 Community Meals 

Mark your calendar 

JANUARY 

FEBRUARY 

MEN’S MINISTRY MEETINGS 

 

Our Men’s Ministry meets on the 1st & 3rd 

Tuesdays of each month at 7:00 pm in the   

Student Building Fellowship Hall. 

FOOD  DISTRIBUTION 

Our next monthly food giveaway, in conjunc-
tion with Barnabas Center, will be Monday, 
January 10th, from 9:30 am – 11:30 am or 
until we run out of food.                             
Volunteers are asked to arrive by 8:00 am 
to help set up for and to unload the truck 
when it arrives at 8:30 am, and then to 
help distribute the food at 9:30 am.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REVIVAL WITH  EVANGELIST TYLER BLUE  

Join us Sunday, January 2nd 10:45 am and nightly 
Sunday through Wednesday, at 6:30 pm, for  the 
Evangelist Tyler Blue Revival at Springhill Baptist. 

Our ultimate goal for our ministry, is to 
spread the gospel to all mankind. We believe 
the hope for American is not in the White 
House, School Systems, or some man. We 
believe the only hope for America, is for God 
to stir the hearts of His people and send a 
great revival to our country. We can ’t wait for 
the next generation, the time is now! Jesus 
is coming, we must pick up the banner of the 
cross, and march! 

COMMUNITY MEALS                                             

Thursday, January 27th, 5:30 pm  

Menu: Shepherd’s Pie, Broccoli salad, Rolls, and 
Fruit cups  

Supplies needed: Peanut butter, jelly, canned veg-

etables and fruit, soup, pancake mix, syrup, spa-

ghetti and sauce, macaroni & cheese, baby food, 

diapers, cereal, and hygiene items for food boxes 

to give away to our families in need. 
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COMMUNITY FOOD PANTRY 

Our Community Food Pantry is almost bare! We are  in 

need of donations of canned meat, canned fruit, and veg-

etables and soups, spaghetti pasta, spaghetti sauce, 

macaroni and cheese, rice, cereal, peanut butter and jel-

ly. Empty egg cartons are not needed at this time. There 

is a box for donations in the back of the Worship Center. 

FOCUS 
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ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL FOCUS 
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GRACE GROUPS 

John Arsenault   261-3009 

Chris McKinney   455-9886 

Patty Peacock   261-7690 

Bill Sullenger   261-6761 

Lamar Underwood                  1-912-674-2303 
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A new year approaches and with it comes an opportunity to 

put faith into action! To know God better is only possible by 

reading, hearing, studying, and placing His Word into action 

in our lives day by day. Springhill offers Sunday School Bi-

ble Study Classes for people of all ages each Sunday at 

9:30 am. No matter if you are a new Christian or a seasoned 

one, male or female, or young or not-so-young, we have a 

class for you.  

Name of class  teacher                           location 

Through the Bible Scott & Tiffany Wilson Bldg 3 106 

Ladies Class         Anita McKenzie          Bldg 3 107 

Young at Heart  Jenny Corbitt  Bldg 3 101 

Men’s Class  Paul James  Bldg 3 102 

Joy Class  Felicia Duncum  Bldg 3 103 

Walking in Faith  Rick & Faye Lucas WC 118 

Faith Lessons  Wayne Peters  WC 203 

 

 Here is a list of all our Adult Sunday School Classes: 

Name of Class Teacher                                    Location 

Through the Bible     Scott & Tiffany Wilson     Bldg 3 106 

Ladies Class  Anita McKenzie    Bldg 3 107 

Young at Heart  Jenny Corbitt    Bldg 3 101 

Men’s Class  Paul James    Bldg 3 102 

Joy Class   Felicia Duncum    Bldg 3 103 

Walking in Faith  Rick & Faye Lucas    WC 118 

Faith Lessons  Wayne Peters    WC 203 

Young Adult   LaNell Fowler & Sheryl Harper WC 215 

*WC Worship Center 

“Sunday School has been of help to me, greater 
perhaps than any other force in my Christian life, 
and I can ask no better things for you than that you, 
and all that shall come after you in this great band 
of workers for Christ, shall receive the same meas-
ure of blessedness which I have been permitted to 
have.” 

John D. Rockefeller 

 

FOCUS 

“All Scripture is breathed out by God and profitable for 
teaching, for reproof, for correction, and for training in 
righteousness…”            2 Timothy 3:16 

Each month we will focus on one of the Adult Sunday School 
classes offered here at Springhill.  

If you are not currently participating in a Sunday School 
class, you are missing out on a blessing! Springhill has clas-
ses for men, women, couples, young and not-so-young.  

Our Young at Heart Class, taught by Jenny Corbitt, is using 
the Kay Arthur series Precept Upon Precept. They are cur-
rently studying the Book of 1 Samuel chapter by chapter. 
Jenny’s class is open to adults of any age, single or married, 
young or not-so-young. Her class meets in Building 3, room 
101.  
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